Brook Lane Surgery

Patient Participation Group (PPG)
Minutes of the meeting 14th August 2013
Those present:-

Michele Sharpe (MS) - Chair
Carolyn Hill (CH) - Practice Manager
Jill Durnell (JD)
Tracey Plumridge (TP)  
Susan Barton (SB)
Jill Sadler (JS)

David Woodley(DW) 

Rod Maxted (RM)

For part of meeting: Dr A. McFarlane

Apologies received from
Lawrence Jackson(LJ) 
The Role of the Clinical Commissioning Group - CCG - Dr McFarlane 

Dr McFarlane gave a comprehensive overview of the Fareham and Gosport CCG and described the enhancements to the interface between Primary Care Healthcare Professionals and the Pathology services at Queen Alexandra Hospital. There is an e mail address on the CCG website, if patients want to feed any information to the CCG e.g. delay in hospital appointments. The web address is: www.farehamandgosportccg.nhs.uk. All attendees were given a copy of the document “A Guide to Working Together” for further reading. 
Minutes from previous meeting

Approved

 Brook Lane Surgery Update: 
a) Appointments at the surgery and the community hospital
CH reported that the availability of appointments has improved, although staff holidays and increased number of Temporary Residents may affect this currently. There is currently an issue with availability of nurse appointments. The Open Access Clinic has been quieter over the last few weeks. DW followed up on his e mail to the PPG members regarding the long queue he encountered a couple of weeks ago. CH told the meeting that any patient that arrives anytime whilst the Open Access Clinic is running will be seen. There is therefore no need for everyone to arrive for the start of the clinic, or earlier. To address the issue of patients standing in line for long periods, there was a suggestion of patients signing in on arrival but this would compromise patient confidentiality. It was agreed that the provision of a Receptionist from 1pm on a Monday and a number system would be trialled to see if this addresses the situation raised.
RM informed the PPG that he has done some analysis of availability of online appointments from 29th July – 13th August 2013. CH asked RM to send the data to her for her to look into. 90% of all appointments are available on-line and every Thursday a third week of appointments is made available for booking. CH stated that patients failing to turn up for appointments continues to be an issue, and compounds the wait for appointments. 

b) New Patients
CH reported that there are now 11,600 patients on the Practice list and this seems to be stable. The new housing developments at Strawberry Fields and Coldeast will result in a further increase and, when this happens, the provision of medical services at Brook Lane Surgery will be reviewed.

c) Waiting Room
CH stated that a way of enhancing the sound quality for the PA system has been proposed and will entail additional speakers in the waiting room. DW has provided information to CH about a visual messaging system but to ensure everyone in the waiting room could see the screen the seating would all have to be rearranged so everyone was facing the same direction. Redecorating the waiting room is unlikely to happen but ways of using lighting to brighten the area may be looked into.
d) Patient Information
MS told the PPG that there is more information than room on the many notice boards in the waiting room. To address this MS is making up files which will contain patient information and be available in the waiting room for patients to read.                                                         
Autumn Survey date and rota 
The statutory annual Patient Satisfaction Survey needs to be conducted in the Autumn and the number of completed questionnaires will be increased as it is pro rata the patient list size, which has increased significantly this year. There is, therefore, an even greater need for PPG members to encourage patients to complete the survey. It was agreed that the survey would be conducted during 14th – 25th October 2013, but this may need to be extended if not enough surveys are completed. MS will generate a rota for covering this activity.

Action: all PPG members to e mail MS with their availability to conduct the survey during 14th – 25th October by 31st August LATEST.

Virtual Survey group via Flu letter and on line 
CH informed the meeting that she is awaiting a response from Pharmacy4U regarding the distribution of the ‘flu letter and whether the inclusion of information regarding the Virtual Survey Group will be able to be included. The letter can be no longer than one side of A4.

Fareham PPG - reporting back
MS informed the meeting that there will be a sharing of discussion points, raised at the PPG meetings in the Fareham and Gosport area, at the Area meetings as there appears to be commonality in the topics discussed.
A.O.B
CH informed the meeting that the large pothole in the driveway is the responsibility of the Royal Mail and she is pursuing NHS Property Services to take this up with the Delivery Office.
NEXT MEETING: WEDNESDAY 13th NOVEMBER 2013 AT 6.30pm
